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It has been another week of low light 

levels making it very difficult to take 

any decent photographs so I have 

taken control and produced a still life 

for this weekôs cover picture. 

With only two more logs to go before 

the end of this year I have been 

reflecting back through the sixteen 

years of Bulb Log pictures, not 

without purpose. I am delighted that I 

have been invited to give a talk 

óSixteen Years of the Bulb Logô at the 

SRGC Early Bulb Day on Saturday 

16
th
 February in Dunblane. 

The talk will last just one hour but it 

will take me several weeks to put it all 

together. Once I know the subject I am 

to speak on, which in this case I was 

given, I will sketch out a story line 

then look for the pictures that will best 

illustrate the message I want to put over - which in this case involves going back through the tens of thousands of 

images I have in my files. I copy any that I am likely to use into a new folder from where I can further edit them, 

then, once I have finished that process I will import the images into PowerPoint where I can edit them further as I 

set them up into the running order to suit my story line. I do not talk to each slide but prefer that the slides illustrate 

what I am saying so I will often set up a group of slides that transition automatically as I am speaking. I will go 

through the presentation many times on my laptop editing the slides until I am sure that it flows smoothly and 

logically. Once I am happy I will start to add the captions, mostly plant names, making the text as large as possible 

and always putting it at the top of a slide so that they will not be obscured from the audience by the head of the 

person in front. I also think of anything I may want to point out or highlight during the talk which I will do by 

adding in the symbols and effects available within PowerPoint.  

 

Going back 

through my 

pictures I am 

taken back to 

the time we 

when we were 

still growing a 

few alpines in 

pots such as 

this Raoulia 

eximia. 

Seeing this 

plant now I 

am amused to 

see all the 

Narcissus 

seeds that 

must have 

fallen from 

adjacent plants 

germinating in 

this pot a 

signal that the 

bulbs were 

going to take 

over.  



 
There have been many changes in the glass houses over these years and now that I have been cutting back on the 

number of  pots of bulbs I am finding room for some plants in pots to overwinter including this small demonstration 

trough planted with Sempervivums. Coincidentally, like in the previous image, there are also pots of Daphne in the 

background of this image.  

 

 
From 2003 this was one of two pots we had of Na�U�F�L�V�V�X�V���µ�&�H�G�U�L�F���0�R�U�U�L�V�¶ ï it used to grow so well but now we 

only have one small patch of a few stems growing in the garden so I must try and increase it again. 


